	
	
	



  Bureau and Budget Advisory Committee Agenda
Thursday January 16, 2019 (4:00-6:00pm)
1050 SW 6th Ave, 5th Floor, Room 513
Committee Members Present: Arlene Kimura, Douglas Armstrong, Farrell Richartz, Josh Linden, Lauren Bates, Maria Hernandez, Meesa Long, Momoko Saunders, Pia Welch, Ryan Hashagen, Sarah Iannarone, Thomas Karwaki 
Committee Members Absent: Evelyn Ferreira, Femi Oluwafemi, Rob Martineau, Ruthanne Bennett, Sage Gieselman, Samuel Gollah, Shanie Harris-Bagwell, Tony Lamb
PBOT Staff Present: Chris Warner, Demetri Finch-Brown, Ryan Kinsella, Ty Berry, Vanessa Micale

1. Welcome and Introductions 

2. Vision Zero - reading of the names 
· Ryan Hashagen, BBAC Committee Member
BBAC members observed a minute of silence to honor the memory of community members who died in traffic crashes 

3. Street Lighting Business Item
·  Chris Warner, PBOT Director
· We consistently hear that street lighting is a priority, especially for wide streets. How can we pay for it with existing resources? We currently receive money from the General Fund, a number of years ago we made the conversions to LED (which saved us money), now that the program is more mature, we want to take that money and invest it in the most dangerous corridor. No extra money will be going to PBOT for this. This would cost around $12  million dollars, paid through the savings in the General Fund. 
· Is this approved by the Audubon Society? We need to reach out and will do further outreach as this progresses. Right now, we’re in the initial steps. 
· Is the plan for every high crash corridor? That’s the plan. Right now, we’re trying to figure out if we can, but so far it looks good. It looks like a win-win. We just have to change the ordinance to add more lights. 
· One member observes that two of the three names of people killed on Portland streets occurred on the high crash corridors. This work has impacts on people’s lives. 
· Does more lighting lead to increased speeds? Let me talk with the Vision Zero team; I don’t think we’ve seen any correlation between lighting and higher speeds. These streets are long, wide, and fast, which causes people to go fast.
· How can we best support this proposal? By including it in the letter to council. We’re doing a lot of advocacy and speaking with groups. 
· Is there any opportunity for collaboration with other departments or teams? We can ask. 
· In regard to the light pole placement, some of these blocks don’t have sidewalks. Is there a level of analysis so that we don’t have poles blocking sidewalks? We will take that into consideration. 
· As you do these upgrades, will you be working with other agencies like PGE to move poles as they are now that are constricting the sidewalks? I’ll have to get back to you on that, we’ll need some input from the technical folks. 

4. FY 2020-21 Budget
· This sheet is where a lot of our critical decisions go to. This handout shows which programs will receive funding from the Gas Tax Revenue. Our decision making gives people their base budget plus the 3.2% inflation, then take away 1% for efficiency and to help keep our budget balanced. The extra income will then fund the various projects that you and others have suggested. 
· In the absence of funding revenue coming in, are there other areas for savings that you’ve identified? A way to increase investment based on projected savings. Perhaps derelict RVS, but really we tell groups that they will have to absorb inflationary needs. Otherwise, we have no identified any major areas for savings. 
· Has the city approached ODOT for any funding help, since so many of these high crash corridors involve ODOT roads? We will have to reach out to Dana Dickman for more information. 

5. Discussion of draft letter to council
· From one member: In expanding the transportation wallet program, one of the things I would like to see is how the program is working, not just the aspirational goals. I’d like to see some feedback looks. I’d advocate for transit and active transit.
· Is there some sort of official vote/approval process for this letter? We don’t need to have signatures. If you don’t agree with the letter, you can write a disagreement. You can take a vote if you don’t think that you have a majority. 
· Concerns about access/understanding of the Transportation Wallet. Do Portlanders understand what it is/who it serves (not really)? A lot of seniors don’t have the capacity to use smartphones – how can they access measures like the transportation wallet? 
· Note how PBOT is working cross-bureaus (such as with the Rose Lane project) and support it. 

6. Next Steps

7. Announcements 
· Transit Equity Day on February 4th (and also Rosa Parks Birthday), calling for TriMet to offer free transit on her birthday
· 
8. Adjourn




	
	
	



